
< The Ministry of Employment and Labor responds to concerns about the spread of the Corona virus
>

Notice of automatic extension of the job-seeking activity period for
foreign workers who applying for a change of workplace

With regard to the spread of infections of Corona 19 in the local community and the
escalation of the critical stage of the infectious disease alert, it is expected to be difficult to

find new job so, the company decided to extend job-seeking period of workers who applying

for a change of workplace to April 30.

Foreign workers who are currently seeking for an employment should refrain from visit the

center or travel between regions.

<1> Foreign workers who are seeking employment after applying for a change of workplace

are collectively extended at the employment center.

l The remaining period of foreign workers seeking jobs will be extended by period of
February 28 to April 30.

l For more information, you can receive detailed information from the local
employment center.

<2> Please refrain from visiting the employment center or moving between regions during
the extended period.

l Please refrain from visiting the employment center, and use the Internet (EPS

homepage, www.eps.gp.kr), fax and telephone when you need to visit the
employment center.

l Please refrain from moving between regions for job-seeking activity.

l For general concerns, including interpretation, please use the employment center's
telephone counseling.
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